
CITY OF TEMECULA 

AGENDA REPORT 

 

TO:  City Manager/City Council 

 

FROM: Erica Russo, Director of Community Services 

 

DATE: May 24, 2022 

 

SUBJECT: Approve Agreement with Temecula Valley Unified School District for Interim  

Use of Temecula Valley High School Pool Facilities 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

PREPARED BY:  Gwen Willcox, Community Services Manager 

 

RECOMMENDATION: That the City Council approve an agreement with Temecula Valley 

Unified School District for interim use of Temecula Valley High School pool facilities.   

 

BACKGROUND:  The City of Temecula has a robust Aquatics program which 

provides year-round instructional, recreational, water safety, and competitive programming to the 

community.  This award-winning Aquatics programming is a cornerstone of the City’s efforts to 

improve the health, wellbeing, and safety of its residents.  In addition to the City-owned pool at 

the Community Recreation Center, the City enters into Joint Use Agreements with Temecula 

Valley Unified School District to share facilities in the interest of better serving the community.   

For summer swim programs, the City typically utilizes the pools at Temecula Elementary School 

and Chaparral High School.  This summer, the CHS pool will be going under renovation, so in lieu 

of that facility, the District is permitting the City to utilize the pool at Temecula Valley High School 

to minimize impacts to busy summer aquatics programming.  This agreement will provide for 

interim use of that facility for the summer of 2022. 

 

FISCAL IMPACT:  All costs associated with using the pool through the end of this fiscal 

year are included in the current annual operating budget.  Costs associated with next fiscal year 

have been included in the FY 2022-23 Annual Operating Budget process. 

 

ATTACHMENTS:  Agreement 


